BELMONT SCHOOL COMMITTEE
Statement Related to Requests for Consideration:  Land Transfer (White Field House) from the School Committee for Other Municipal Purpose

Issued:  October 2010

The Belmont School Committee is willing to consider requests from other town entities for the transfer of the White Field House property subject to satisfactorily addressing the following minimum conditions and concerns:

Minimum Conditions-

1. The Belmont High School campus will be “left whole” in terms of current athletic facilities and capacities;

2. Any such transfer will not negatively impact current and/or future opportunities for building/renovation funding from 

    the state or other sources nor will the transfer negatively impact BHS accreditation through NEASC.

Concerns:

With the minimum conditions satisfied, these primary concerns then would also need to be addressed:

1.  How will the proposed use of the property impact students, staff, and visitor safety related to traffic, parking, 

     pedestrian safety, etc; and, 

2.  Does the transfer ensure that the usage of the property is consistent with a comprehensive facilities and land use 

      plan (endorsed by the community) – one that meets the best needs of the schools and the town.

This position statement was adopted by the Belmont School Committee in their meeting on ______________________.

